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ADDENDUM TO THE
FINAL SEPA DETERMINATION OF NON-SIGNIFICANCE (DNS) OF PROPOSED
ACTION

Seattle-Tacoma International Airport (Sea-Tac Airport)
Concourse D Hardstand Holdroom

Addendum to: Concourse D Hardstand Holdroom Final Determination of Non-Significance
(DNS). The Final DNS was issued by the Port of Seattle on July 7, 2017 following the provisions
of the Washington State Environmental Policy Act (SEPA) under Revised Code of Washington
(RCW) Chapter 43.21C, Washington Administrative Code (WAC) Chapter 197-11, and Port of
Seattle Commission Resolution No. 3650 — SEPA Policies and Procedures. The Concourse D
Hardstand Holdroom Final DNS is available for review at the Port of Seattle, Pier 69, Environment
and Sustainability Department, Third Floor, 2711 Alaskan Way, Seattle or Sea-Tac Airport,
Environment and Sustainability Department, Fifth Floor, 17801 Pacific Highway South, Seattle, WA
98158. The document is also available for review online at
http://www.portseattle.org/Environmental/Environmental-Documents/SEPA-
NEPA/Pages/default.aspx (POS SEPA File No. 17-05).

Name of Project: Concourse D Hardstand Holdroom
Project Sponsor: Seattle-Tacoma International Airport (Sea-Tac Airport)

Purpose of this Addendum: The Port of Seattle issued a Final DNS for this project on July 7, 2017
for public and agency comment pursuant to WAC 197-11-340.

This addendum updates the number of public comment letters received as identified in the Final
DNS for the Concourse D Hardstand Holdroom (SEPA No. 17-04). The Port of Seattle received a
total of 22 comment letters; City of SeaTac, City of Des Moines, and 20 comment letters from 17
individuals. Appendix B in the Port of Seattle’s Final DNS, provides information pertaining to all of
the comment letters received, including an additional five comment letters identified in this
addendum.

The scope of this project has not changed from the issuance of the Final DNS.

SEPA Review: The Port of Seattle has reviewed all the comment letters received (22) and affirms
the issuance of the Final DNS for the Concourse D Hardstand Holdroom. Because there was no
change in the project scope following the issuance of the Final DNS, the appeal period for this
project will still end on July 28, 2017.
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SEPA Lead Agency: Port of Seattle (SEPA No. 17-05)

Contact Person: Steve Rybolt, Environmental Programs Manager, Port of Seattle, Aviation
Environment and Sustainability, P.O. Box 68727, Seattle, WA 98168, Telephone: (206) 787-5527,
Email: Rybolt.S@portseattle.org

Responsible Official: Arlyn Purcell
Position/Title: Director, Aviation Environment and Sustainability, Port of Seattle
Address: Seattle — Tacoma International Airport

P.O. Box 68727
Seattle, WA 98168
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